Minutes – Academic Senate 

April 28, 2008

Members Present:  

Carolyn Holcroft-Burns, Tess Hansen, Donna Frankel, Don McNeil, Ernie Schmidt, Martin Melia, Mari Huerta, Tobias Nava, Sandi Watkins, Keith Lee, Kay Thornton, Rich Morasci, Karen Gillette, David Marasco, Rachel Mudge, Meredith Heiser (FA Liaison)

Members Absent:

Karen Erickson, Brian Evans, Kim Lane, Mike Murphy, Rosemary Arca, Shanan Rosenberg, Dixie Macias, Anthony Gooran (Student Liaison)

Guests:

Shirley Barker

Carolyn Holcroft-Burns called the meeting to order at 2:10 pm.

Announcements

1. Carolyn announced that Barbara Ilowsky of De Anza was elected the Area B representative during the State Academic Senate Plenary.  All of the resolutions that were considered, and the voting outcomes, are posted on the State Academic Senate website.

2. SLO Convocation will be held on Friday, May 2.  Please RSVP to Rosemary as soon as possible.

3. Donna Frankel announced that she received a spam email concerning the FACCC elections.  Senators should let constituents know that there might be voting fraud occurring in the FACCC elections.  Check inboxes/junk boxes for an email thanking you for a vote you didn’t make.

4. Mari Huerta proposed that the campus begin discussion on the compressed calendar.  Pat Hyland will schedule facilitated discussions soon.  Contact Mari Huerta (x7482 or HuertaMari@foothill.edu) if faculty are interested in helping facilitate.

Approval of Minutes

M/S Approval of minutes from March 17, 2008, meeting.  Vote unanimous, motion passed.

Consent Calendar

M/S approval of consent calendar as listed below.  Vote unanimous, motion passed.

Teaching and Learning Steering Committee:  Falk Cammin, Sandi Watkins, Parvaneh Darafshi

Vice President of Career & Workforce Hiring Committee:  Mary Thomas, Phyllis Spragge, Mimi Will

Faculty representative for the Network Architecture Plan Project:  Mike Murphy

Buildings and Grounds Committee: Bea Cashmore, Rita O’Loughlin, Russel Wong

Educational Technologies Advisory Council (ETAC) – Pam Wilkes


Committee Needs

Faculty are needed to serve on the following committees.  Contact Carolyn if interested.

· At-large faculty to serve on Bruce Tambling’s TRC (Fine Arts Dept)

· At-large representative for Adaptive PE Instructor hiring committee

· 3 faculty representatives for Buildings and Grounds Committee

· Faculty representative for District Budget Committee

· Faculty representative for the Human Resources Advisory Committee.  First meeting will take place in the third week of May.  Contact Dorene Novotny if interested.

Action & Information

.

1. Budget and Measure C Update
Shirley Barker addressed the Senate to discuss how the state budget problems are affecting the FHDA District.  We are not as badly affected as other districts because of the one-time money held in reserve.  The shortfall from a decrease in statewide county tax bases amounts to $2.5 million for the District.  We are able to cover this shortfall through the one-time funds.

Although we did not have as much growth in 06-07, we did manage to recover our base funding. 

Negotiations agreed to a 1% raise if we grow 2%.  While we’ll have some growth, we probably won’t reach the 2%, (the current projection is 1.95%), so the raise will probably be slightly less than 1%.  The plan for next year is to take a conservative spending approach while still promoting growth.

The college is finalizing the schedule for Measure C improvements which include HVAC, roof repairs, and some electrical work.  The year delay due to the lawsuit has increased the cost of the projects.  While we have more projects than available funding, the top priority is improving classrooms. 

2. APM/CAC Update

The CAC meeting included a budget update. Educational Technology Advisory Committee (ETAC) announced the following:

· The latest hardware and software standards are posted on the ETS website

· The District is beta testing a new spam filter

· An information security policy is being discussed, specifically who and what to protect, who is responsible, and procedures in the event of a security breach. A draft of this policy will be forwarded to constituents before approval.

· Plans are being made to streamline the email system

· The District is redesigning our digital network. Mike Murphy is the faculty representative on this committee.

3. District Senate President

M/S to approve Dolores Davison as District Senate President for 2008-09.  Vote unanimous, motion passed.

4. Opening Day Speakers

Information in possible speakers for Opening Day was passed out to senators.  The Chancellor’s Advisory Committee (CAC) seeks feedback from faculty on these speakers.

5. Attendance at Commencement

Judy Miner asked Carolyn to solicit comments from faculty regarding attendance at commencement. The following are suggestions made by various senators, which might improve attendance:

· Transfer students should be recognized so more faculty would know graduates

· Acknowledge former Foothill students who are graduating from four-year institutions

· Each graduate formally invites two faculty to attend (Judy Miner)

· Discuss the date and timing of the event – earlier in the day, or earlier in the week, might be more attractive

· Make attendance at commencement part of negotiations

· Provide more PR on why it’s a meaningful event

· Get a group of colleagues to go together

Senators should discuss this topic with colleagues and send feedback to Carolyn.

The list of commencement speaker nominations was presented for approval.

M/S to approve list with the amendment that non-tenured faculty be removed.  Vote unanimous, motion passed.

6. GE Pattern Update

Carolyn reminded the Senate that the College Curriculum Committee (CCC) is rewriting the General Education Handbook.  Senators should remind constituents that this is occurring, and solicit their feedback on the current drafts.  The CCC develops the final document of GE criteria and sends it to the Academic Senate for approval.  It is anticipated that the Senate will receive the new handbook for a first reading on June 2, and that the second reading/voting will be at our June 16 meeting.

Senators should stress to colleagues that now is the time to review the drafts and offer feedback. Carolyn will compile the current drafts and send them to senators to share with colleagues.

Carolyn Holcroft-Burns adjourned the meeting at 4:04 pm.

Submitted by Tess Hansen (May 7, 2008)

